
Remembrance Day 

By Jonathan (Year 4) 

 
Some that are young, 

Some that are old, 

All soldiers need  

A helping hand to hold. 

 

No matter how tall, 

No matter how small, 

All soldiers need 

That comforting call. 

 

Those that are strong, 

Those that are weak, 

All of the soldiers 

Are climbing their peak. 

 

Some that are glad, 

Some that are sad, 

All of them know  

They could lose their best lad. 
 

But, for all of the soldiers  

Who fought in the war, 

We will remember them, 

Now, and forevermore  
 

 
 
 
VIP Fee Relief - Term 4: Due to the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic a decision has been 
made to automatically extend Term 2 and 3 COVID Fee Support arrangements to Term 
4. If you currently receive COVID Fee Support you will receive an email from the School 
Fees Unit to confirm this arrangement and when the support will be reflected on your 
statement. If a balance remains on your account, and your circumstances are as such 
that payment of these fees will add further stress to your family, please contact The 
School Fees Unit at the Catholic Schools Office on 9847 0728 or 
schoolfees@dbb.org.au. We are here to assist you in any way we can. 
 

If you have not applied for COVID Fee Support and you are experiencing financial 
hardship, we have a number of fee relief options available. These may be accessed via 
the Parent Hub section of the Catholic School Broken Bay’s website 
csodbb.catholic.edu.au or via our Fee Liaison Team at schoolfees@dbb.org.au. 

 
 

ACTING PRINCIPAL – Miss Kirsty Thorpe 

OUR LADY OF DOLOURS CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER  Term 4 Week 5 – 9 November 2020 

 

COMING EVENTS 

 

NOVEMBER 

Wed 18 Nov 9am -
10.45am Transition to school 

Kindy 2021 

Wed 18 Nov School 
Captain 2021 Speeches 

Wed 25 Nov Sports 
Captain 2021 Speeches 

Mon 30 Nov 6pm-
7pm MAI Assessment 

information session via 
Zoom (Email the school 

office to register) 

DECEMBER 

Wed 9 Dec –        
Swimming Carnival 

Mon 14 Dec –               
Surf Skills, Stage 3 

Wed 16 Dec – Last 
day of Term 4 2020 

 

 

 

Keep checking the school 
website under ‘calendar’ for 

possible changes to dates 

old@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

 



Preparing for 2021: Over the coming weeks, teachers will be carefully and strategically ensuring classes K-5 are divided evenly 
and fairly to ensure the best possible outcomes for students’ social, emotional and academic development in 2021. I respectfully 
ask parents not to request teachers for their children and not to request placement with specific students in a specific class.  
 

I cannot stress to parents more strongly that the collective wisdom of the school staff is what best divides the classes in the 
fairest and best way possible. Even moving just one child from one class to another can upset the balance.  
 

This considered, if there are extremely serious circumstances the school needs to be aware of, I ask you to discuss this with me 
over the coming week. Thank you.  
 

On Monday 14th December in the afternoon, students in Kindy-Year 3 will have ‘Orientation to classes for 2021’. Students 
currently in Year 4 and 5 will have their sessions on Tuesday 15th December as the current Stage 3 children and teachers are 
participating in their beach safety day on the 14th. 
In this session, students will meet their classroom teacher for 2021.  
 

More information about classes and staffing for 2021 will be communicated in future newsletters 

 
Semester 2 Students Reports will be available to parents on the Compass portal on Friday 11th December. 
Please ensure you print all your reports from COMPASS if you are leaving OLD at the end of 2020 as you will no longer have 
access to COMPASS after 16 December 2020. 
 

Year 5 Leadership program: We are coming up to some very exciting weeks for our Year 5 students as they apply for leadership 
roles for 2021. Next Wednesday we will hear speeches from the students applying for school captain and the following week, we 
will hear from the students applying for sports captains. We have a great leadership program, whereby all students are part of a 
leadership team - Environment, ICLT, Mercy/Liturgy, Creative Arts, Library or Sports Leaders. We will announce our 2021 Leaders 
to the school community in the Week 9 newsletter. 
 
Parent Information Session: The MAI assessment: Monday 30th November; 6-7pm (Via zoom), I will be holding an information 
session to explain the MAI assessment. The MAI (Mathematical Assessment Instrument) is a one-on-one assessment that ALL 
children will participate in on the first day of the 2021 school year (as they have done so for the past 8 years at OLD). During this 
session I will explain the purpose of this assessment; what kind of data it provides teachers and the school; what the assessment 
is teaching us about your children; how teachers use the data. This is a very important assessment as it does not inform us of 
how fast your child can recite Mathematical facts, such as their times tables, but what strategies they use to problem solve. 
Please email the school to register for this session and receive the zoom link. 
 

HATS! HATS! HATS! As we are now in November it is so important that EVERY student at O.L.D. is wearing their hat every day. 
Not only is the hat an important part of the school uniform, but it is also extremely important for skin safety. Please ensure your 
child is wearing their hat in the morning when they come to school as well as when they are walking home in the afternoon. It is 
compulsory for students to wear their hat at recess, lunch, during sport lessons or during any outdoor lessons. If a child is not 
wearing their hat they will need to sit in the shade. Please assist the school by checking your child has their hat packed every 
day. Thank you!  
 
Library books and Home Readers: Can everyone please check if they have any school library books or home readers in their 
bookshelves at home and return them to school ASAP. We have invested a lot of school funds into the beautiful books that your 
children read but if they go missing our resources will dwindle. When classes have their daily Guided Reading lessons the 
teachers use a set of 6 books to read with the students – if one of these books are missing, the set is no longer usable. We thank 
you in advance for helping us retain the wonderful resources we have for your students. 
 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 
Students leaving a the end of 2020 
Please remember if your child is leaving OLD at the end of 2020 we require the below form to be filled in and returned to the 
school office as soon as possible. This will enable us to finalise classes for 2020 and offer places to those on waiting lists. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

STUDENTS LEAVING 
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